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Today, I would like to address a problem that confronts us: Meeting the obligations of a public university to provide access to students whatever their economic means and to make adequate provision for their academic success. 
We should seek ways to lower the costs of our students’ education. The cost of books and course materials is high. To lower that cost, we should consider having departments assign common texts for use in classes taught by adjuncts and visitors. We should develop ultra-low-cost electronic books and course materials. Our goal should be to make our one or two-dollar high-quality, university-level electronic textbooks available everywhere in Florida.

Time to graduate with a bachelor’s degree is another issue. The State of Florida has established a 6-year norm but the percentage of our students finishing within 6 years is declining. The decline in graduation rates has tracked the decline in the economy. We might address this issue by providing a tuition rebate to every undergraduate student graduating in five years or less. This policy would encourage students to move through an academic program more quickly—a diploma and a rebate check at graduation. Double joy! The rebate would rise with the graduation rate, giving every student a financial interest in the success of every other student. That would certainly boost class and school spirit!
Other difficulties hinder our students’ success. Although critical in many programs, mathematics has proved a difficult hurdle for many of our students. The university has initiated efforts to reform college algebra instruction and will soon be reviewing its entire mathematics program. English composition and expression are even more critical for our students. The University has launched a campaign to improve composition skills. These efforts deserve our wholehearted support. We should go further and require our students to pass a course in public speaking. 
Group study is a third area for improving our students’ success rate: We know that group study improves student retention. We should expand our freshmen and sophomore interest groups. Especially with an increase in academic advisers, we are positioned now as never before to move students through academic programs in cohorts of mutually supportive cadres. We should experiment with this as we have with college algebra instruction. The logistics are complex but our School of Computer Science specializes in massive data base management and the problems are solvable. 
The path to graduation goes through many courses. So we must be concerned that every course be a high quality, university-level course. The Senate is concerned that some of our courses, even some core courses, may not meet this standard. The Senate is taking up this issue this year. 
Our object is to warrant that every student who matriculates will have a great university experience, whether she or he graduates within 6 years or never graduates. In this regard, certainly, every student who completes our lower division program should receive an Associate’s degree. We should award our own, high-quality Associates degree as part of our effort to raise the academic level in this, the nation’s 6th largest concentration of postsecondary students. 
With good will, determination, and resources, we can accomplish all this. This year we will begin an ambitious capital campaign that will add to the resources that we need to rise to an institutional stature worthy of our location. I urge all to be active in that campaign.
These times of increasing demands, constricted time, and limited resources call for us to maintain high standards in and out of the classroom and laboratory, provide constructive criticism, and support one another as well as our administrators, staff members, and students. As a faculty, for example, we should aim for one hundred percent participation in the Faculty Administrative Assessment System. Civility, mutual respect, support, and even affection nurture individual and institutional success.
Today we honor colleagues who have been consistently outstanding university professors, librarians, and lecturers. They deserve to be honored and we ought to emulate them in public service to the profession, to this public university, and to the people it serves. 
I now call Provost Wartzok to come forward to present the 2011 Faculty Awards.
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